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From: Tracey Middleton 
To: Andrew Hurst 
Subject: Fw: POSITION(s) required by Bias Crimes staff [DLM=Sensitive:Personal] 
Date: Monday, 29 May 2017 09:24:33 

Good morning Sir, 

In light of Mr Stewarts email - what would you like me to do in regards to these officers? 

I am on eagle net today. 

Kind regards, 

Tracey Middleton I A/HR Manager 
Major Events and Incident Group 

Forwarded by Tracey Middleton 'StafflNSWPolice on 29/05/2017 09:23 

From: Matthew Hanlon Staff/NSWPolice 
To: Tracey Middleton,==Staff/NSWPolice©NSVVPolice 
Cc: Andrew Hurst Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice 
Date: 26/05/2017 13:38 
Subject: POSITION(s) required by Bias Crimes staff [DLM=Sensitive:Personal] 

Good Afternoon Tracey, 
c.c Mr Hurst 

We have just concluded a meeting between the Bias Crimes Unit and A/Supt Dave Lenzo of the 
Counter Terrorism Command, CT have effectively taken over the three Bias Crime positions as of last 
Monday 22/5/17. 

The issue facing all three officers is that they have indicated that travel/distance associated with 
joining the Fixated Persons Unit, CT Command at Hurstville is too great. I am seeking your 
assistance in finding them new Authorised Positions: 

Sergeant Geoff Steer (Reg'd No ) - Relinquishing position SAP 

Geoff wishes to transfer to a vacant Sergeants position in General Duties. Given the extraordinary 
reingineering circumstances, the Command would be willing to release Geoff 'on loan' in the interim. 
That being a date negotiated with CT Command. 

His LAC preferences are: 

1. Hawkesbury 
2. Quakers Hill 
3. Penrith 
4. Blue Mountains 

Senior Constable Nathan Corbett (Reg'd No ) - reliquishing position SAP 

Nathan was recently selected on merit to take up a HDA position for State Coordinator, Crime 
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Preventrion Team, Operational Programs (SAP on 19/5/17. The position will be vacated 
by Sgt Leah Archer who is on course to accept Mobility at SCC in August and will go over on loan 
from the 11/6/17. 

The position of State Coordinator, Crime Prevention could remain vacant for up to twelve months and 
we have canvassed it as a possible S66/67 Temporary Appointment. Such a move would give 
Nathan some stability through the phase 1 and 2 of re ingineering. This is our preferred option for 
Nathan. 

Aaron Gallagher (Reg'd No ) - currently in SAP 

Aaron has only been with the Command for four months. There are no other Clerk 3/4 positions in 
Operational Programs. Concerned for the security of his position, Aaron would prefer to accept an 
equivalent position in State Crime Command or a LAC rather than travel to the proposed location for 
Fixated Person Unit at Hurstville. I will shortly email an inquiry on his behalf to Ch/Insp Matt McCarthy 
at SCC Intelligence Directorate advising him of the recent changes. Your assistance in relocating him 
to an equivalent position would be appreciated. 

Any support or advice you can provide the Command or the Officers in the midst of this current 
dynamic environment is appreciated. 

Regards 

Chief Inspector Matt Hanlon I Coordinator I O.erational Pro rams MEIG 
Field Operations I NSW Police Force 


